STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF HAITI AT THE 40TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW
(31ST January 2022, Geneva)
1. Mr President, we welcome the delegation of Haiti to the third cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana welcomes the initiatives undertaken by Haiti to strengthen the laws on sexual assault.  However, we are concerned about reports that one in three women have reported having suffered gender-based violence from their partner, husband or fiancé. 
3. We also note with concern persisting reports of pre-trial detainees in Haiti being subjected to inhumane conditions, ill-treatment and torture. 
4. In some instances, it is reported that suspension of judicial activity results in further increases in the already protracted periods of time spent in pre-trial detention. 
5. We therefore call upon Haiti to formulate robust mechanisms that will ensure the right to a fair and speedy trial. 
Botswana therefore recommends that Haiti:
5.1. Undertakes collaborative efforts with stakeholders to modernize the justice system in line with international standards of judicial systems; and,
5.2. Undertakes additional measures to raise awareness on gender-based violence and to promote gender equality.
We wish Haiti a successful review.
I thank you, Mr President
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